Report of the President - - cont'd.

Letters of thanks from grateful Seminarians who receive these quilts to keep, are on display in the church parlor.

Also, we are no longer responsible for any bedding except quilts.

On Sept. 19, some of our executive members had the pleasure of providing and serving refreshments to the Seminarians, their families and friends, following their first Chapel service of the new school year.

AN APPEAL FOR HELP! - - If anyone has any knowledge of where early records of the Auxiliary might be, please let the president know.

Mrs. Schaefer concluded her report with sincere thanks to Dr. Glebe for his wise counselling and support, to the Seminary office staff, to every member of the executive for their fine assistance and co-operation, and to each and every one for being such loyal members of the Auxiliary. May God bless you all!

- Report of the Secretary. Mrs. Eva Hamel read a resume from the minutes of the 1981 annual meeting.
- Report of the Treasurer. Mrs. Jean Weber presented the annual financial report for the period May 31, 1981 to May 31, 1982, which showed the following:

 Balance on hand May 31, 1981 \$2,479.09

 Receipts 6,664.80

 Expenditures 6,049.19

 Bank balance as of May 31, 1982 ... 3,094.70

Mrs. Weber also read the Auditor's Report and moved its adoption, which was seconded. + entired

CARRIED

Report of Promotion Committee. Mrs. Ethel Gastmeier gave a report of the mailings which have gone out to the contact women during the year. Also that our slide presentation "The Auxiliary, the Seminary and You" has been streamlined and up-dated.

She announced a meeting of the contact women in Room 8, after the noon luncheon.

Mrs. Gastmeier went on to say that each and every member of the Auxiliary helps to bring personal warmth to the life of the Seminary and to the Seminarians, and she thanked them for their continued support.